Meeting minutes of the Pacific Institute Board

1000-1130 a.m., Friday 13 December 2013
Coombs Seminar Room C, Coombs Building, ANU
Attending: Margaret Jolly, Colin Filer (Chair), Sinclair Dinnen, Chris Ballard, Nicole Haley, Nicholas Mortimer (minutes)
1. Apologies: 
Matthew Allen, Francis Essacu, Katerina Teaiwa, Ian White, Peter Brown

2. Minutes of last meeting and matters arising (attachment 1)
Minutes approved. The board expressed a motion of special thanks to former PI coordinator Mike Cookson in acknowledgement of the work that he has done in setting up and sustaining the Pacific Institute. 
3. Board chairmanship and membership

Thanks were expressed to Peter Larmour and Matthew Allen for their services as members of the board.

The board is made up of 16 members; membership is open to any area with a maximum of 5 members from each school.

Board composition was discussed. It was agreed to approach Katherine Lepani (CHL), Bethwyn Evans (CHL), Katherine Daniell (Crawford) and Matthew Prebble (CHL) as potential board members. It was also decided to investigate potential candidates from other colleges. Chris Ballard will serve as a member of CAP Research Committee (where he represents CHL). There are currently two potential vacancies for CHL representatives on the board.
Clarification of the PI constitution around the role of convenors was provided. The constitution calls for co-convenors. It was affirmed by the committee that Colin Filer and Margaret Jolly would serve as co-convenors, with Colin taking the lead, until the next AGM.
PI general membership criteria were discussed with regard to a possible distinction between core and peripheral members. The distinction of PI membership is given to anyone on the PI mailing list who has an ANU address, but the mailing list is open to anyone including from those outside the ANU.
The comprehensive database of PI members compiled by Mike Cookson is to be circulated to the board. 

4. Formal authorisation of the Institute (attachment 2)

Colin has put together the proposal, the document is currently before the VC’s office for endorsement.
5. Research Associate and Secretariat

Margaret was to meet with the College Dean to discuss but so far this has not eventuated.
6. Prospects for funding of the Institute
The issues of funding were discussed. There are minimal prospects of funding from external sources such as DFAT or Pacific island governments.

It was felt that considering the broad scope and membership base of the institute there is the potential to take a funding request to the VC’s office. It was also noted that the Institute should strategically lobby any incoming College Dean.

Colin reported on a meeting with regional institutes convened by Associate Dean (Research), Luca Tacconi. The proposed appointment of a Regional Institutes administrator is still unclear. 
There is $12000 in the PI account. There was a discussion on what the money should be used for such as a PI activity or event.

Mike has handed over PI documents and access to PI lists and blog to Nicholas Mortimer. Nicholas will continue to maintain the blog and lists as PI administrator on a part-time basis. Nicholas’ work on PI administration is currently being paid through Margaret Jolly’s laureate funds. It was agreed that the PI administration role should be funded for 1 day a week through available PI funds.
7. Prospects for Institute website and blog
Mike Cookson has digitised a large quantity of Pacific-related material including full sets of: The New Guinea Research Bulletin, The Development Bulletin, Development Studies Centre Monographs, various ANU Press and Pandanus Press Pacific titles, etc. The board expressed their thanks to Mike in acknowledgement of his efforts. It is hoped the material will serve as a significant and enduring contribution to Pacific scholarship at the ANU.
The ongoing issue with the PI website has not been resolved. Colin and Nick are to meet with CAP IT to discuss, particularly with regards to the memo sent by Mike Cookson to David Akers concerning the issues.

It was noted that an ongoing issue for the PI ‘Outrigger’ blog is content creation. It was suggested that the PI could develop a social media profile. Nick is to set up a PI Facebook page.

Nick will also complete ‘Drupal’ training so as to have access to the PI webpage.
8. Use of space allocated to regional institutes (attachment 3)
A meeting with regional institutes together with Associate Dean (Research), Luca Tacconi did little to clarify the proposed Regional Institutes space in Combs Extension. It was suggested to make a strong representation that we will not use the space and that it would be superfluous to our needs.

A suggestion was made to ask for the regional institutes’ space allocation to be provided to the institutes instead as start-up funding otherwise the PI should seek sell our workspace within the proposed Regional Institutes hub. Chris will take up these matters with the College research committee. 

It was noted that there is a need for better communication and information sharing between institutes. Nick is to compile a list of the regional institute heads. 
9. Reports from constituent units
Discussion of PACENET Was deferred due to absence of Ian White from the meeting.
Margaret Jolly – report on ECOPAS (European Consortium for Pacific Studies) project and recent meeting in Fiji of which she is Chair. ECOPAS is a multidisciplinary project in the social sciences and humanities that aims to restore the human dimension to climate change. The project is designed to provide coordination and support to research and policy communities on issues connected to climate change and related processes in the Pacific Islands region, in order to define better options for sustainable development.
The Pacific is notable for the discrepancy between the contribution of its small economies to global climate change, and the severity of climate change effects experienced by its peoples. Linkages developed by ECOPAS between research networks and policy interfaces will contribute to more context-sensitive EU external action, and will set a future research agenda for social science and humanities in the Pacific. 

10. Other business
It was agreed that we would schedule four Board meetings in 2014 at the usual time of 10am on Friday 7 March, 6 June, 5 September and 5 December.  The June meeting will be the AGM. 
No other business meeting closed 11.30am.

